






 

June 20, 2024

Andrew Goldfrach, CEO 

Arrowhead Regional Medical Center 

400 North Pepper Avenue 

Colton, CA 92324 

RE: Arrowhead Regional Medical Center - Cash Funds and Cash Receipting Audit 

We have completed an audit of the Arrowhead Regional Medical Center’s (Department) cash 

funds and cash receipting for the period of January 1, 2023 – November 15, 2023. The primary 

objectives of the audit were to determine if the Department is in compliance with the Internal 

Controls and Cash Manual (ICCM) in regard to the controls over their cash funds and cash 

receipting process. We conducted our audit in accordance with the International Standards for 

the Professional Practice of Internal Auditing established by the Institute of Internal Auditors.  

We identified several procedures and practices that could be improved. We have listed these 

areas for improvement in the Audit Findings and Recommendations section of this report. 

We sent a draft report to the Department on June 10, 2024, and discussed our observations with 

management on June 11, 2024, and June 14, 2024. The Department’s responses to our 

recommendations are included in this report. 

We would like to express our appreciation to the personnel at the Department who assisted and 

cooperated with us during this engagement. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

Ensen Mason CPA, CFA 

Auditor-Controller/Treasurer/Tax Collector 

San Bernardino County 

By:   

Denise Mejico, CFE 

Chief Deputy Auditor 

Distribution of Audit Report: 

Col. Paul Cook (Ret.), Vice Chairman, 1st District Supervisor 

Jesse Armendarez, 2nd District Supervisor 

Dawn Rowe, Chair, 3rd District Supervisor 

Curt Hagman, 4th District Supervisor 

Joe Baca, Jr., 5th District Supervisor  

Luther Snoke, Chief Executive Officer 

Grand Jury 

San Bernardino County Audit Committee 

Date Report Distributed: _____________ 
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